The H. B. Burns Memorial Building/2150 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W./Washington, D.C. 20037

June 11, 1974

Henry W. Blackburn, M.D. Director Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene Stadium Gate 27 Minnapolis, Minnesota 55405

Dear Henry,

I regret that I did not have an opportunity to get to the meeting in Spokane where I had looked forward to seeing you but the dates conflicted with the graduation of our oldest, Betsy, and I had to beg off because graduation became more than just a one hour ceremony.

I hope all is going well with you and you are finding the Directorship of the Lab stimulating and worthwhile.

The immediate cause of this letter is to introduce James Joseph McMillen, a fine young fellow who I have had the pleasure of meeting when he took an elective at Georgetown University. He will be among the new group of house officers at the University Hospitals in Minneapolis. Jay, as he is known, is interested in cardiology and the aspects concerning work physiology and the possible role of physical activity in promoting cardiovascular health and preventing disease.

If you are interested in the possibility of getting some part time work in your unit, he might be able to do some and he might represent a candidate for future work if that would fit in with some needs. I do not want you to trouble yourself to go out of your way to look after him but if you happen to meet him please see what

Ortinal Continues

who will perhaps have more immediate contact with him on the medical service.

I hope you and your family are thriving and that I'll have a chance to see you before our scheduled meeting in Atlanta in early September.

In the meantime best personal wishes,

Sincerely,

Samuel M. Fox, III, M.D. Professor of Medicine